

October 4, 2023

- 1. Ladies event at church to kick off our fall gatherings
- 2. The ladies event in my apartment
- 3. The donations that we are taking on our trip.









## **Moving with Him**

Thank you so much for your prayers this past week! On Thursday, I was blessed to welcome many ladies into my home for a women's gathering. We had a good mix of people including Saharawi friends and their daughters, Spaniard ladies from church, and the North African mom and daughter that I meet with for discipling. We laughed, enjoyed treats, and shared responses to questions like, "What is happiness to you? What motivates you to get up each day? What is your biggest fear?" etc. Praise God for a sweet time of relationship building! I was especially excited because the North African mom connected with one of my Saharawi friends and exchanged phone numbers! I pray they can develop a friendship too.

In a few hours, we will begin our traveling to North Africa for the medical missions trip. We are taking down 8 suitcases and 2 boxes worth of donations! Please pray for safety as we travel, for the Lord to direct all of the plans and details, and for Him to be honored and glorified in all we do and say!

## PRAISE AND PRAYER ITEMS:

- \* Praise for the opportunity to host the ladies event. The ladies were very thankful afterward and said that with all of the busyness of school starting, the evening was just what they needed. Please pray for relationships to deepen and spiritual conversations to continue.
- Praise for the opportunity to participate in the young adult Bible study on the book of Colossians. It has been such an encouragement so far and I am very thankful.
- \* Praise that I was able to book the trip to visit Yusef in the camps at the end of October. I am very thankful that 2 others from my church here will join me on this trip! We will stay in Yusef's home with his family and they are very excited to host us. Please begin praying for this time together.
- \* Pray for the medical missions trips in North Africa. Lord willing, a small group from church and I will join the team of doctors in one country from October 5-13. Then some of us will return to Spain but others will continue with doctors and go to another country to serve from October 14-21. Please pray for safety, traveling mercies, and for the Lord to use us to meet both physical and spiritual needs of those we serve.